Latter 7 (38).

To Mrs. Smyth, c/o Mrs. L. Thompson, Catherine Street, Limavady, Co. Derry from Eric Craig.  It is headed 10th. B[attalio]n. B.E.F. and dated the 26th August 1916.

My dear Mrs. Smyth,

Some welcome news for you.   I saw Gordon here on the 22nd and 23rd; we made arrangements to meet and they were successful.  Gordon is looking splendidly and feels quite well, he is just the same - the best chum I ever c[oul]d meet.  I was with him for 6 h[ou]rs each of [the] above evenings and he dined with me and I with him.  I hope to see him again within the next 10 days.  We are busy at present. I remember well you once asking me if I c[oul]d say why Gordon, in his reply to your letters, did not allude very much to what you said in your letters; well I put this question to Gordon and he says it is because he might let slip news which w[oul]d get him in trouble.  Gordon and I are only about 5 miles apart.  We naturally had a great meeting and discussed Everybody and Everything.  The Adjutant here (a gentleman) has informed me that my application for transfer has been "sent on", by this I take it to mean it has been approved of by my Colonel and sent on for approval to Divisional Headquarters; I have therefore good grounds for hoping to get the transfer.  Did Nelson send you my photograph?  He sent me one and I gave it to Gordon.  I sh[oul]d. know about the transfer within the next fortnight.

I often wonder how poor John is as I have not heard about him for some time now.  I have written to him.  I feel sure he is getting on well.  The weather here is somewhat showery.  I have seen Ivan McCaw and several of the Newtownards chaps - they all look well.  I am sure you, Isobel [e]tc are having a splendid holiday as Magilligan is such a free and easy place and plenty of fresh air.  Gordon and I are quite well and happy now that we are near and hope soon to be together in the 13th. B[attalio]n.  I am afraid I have no more news at present so must close hoping you are well.  Kindest regards to Isobel and Lawrence.  Madge wrote me but I cannot answer as I don’t know her Dublin address.

Yours very sincerely,

Eric.

